LODERS YOUNG PLAYERS NEWSLETTER JANUARY 2012 Registered Charity No: 1090326

Happy new year everyone! Hope you all had a great Christmas. Here's a note of up and coming events over the next couple of months.

Real Tennis at the Hyde Courts, Walditch this Sunday, 22 January, 11.30. Contact Des on 427963 if you would like to take part. Beginners welcome. Showing great progress at the moment are local Walditch lads, **Marcus Burt** and **JJ Gale** who are so fortunate to have this wonderful facility on their doorstep. Levi Gale continues to train at great pace with the National squad.

Mini tennis for 5-8 years at Loders Village Hall with Alan Cash will be held on **Mondays, 30 January, 6 and 27 February and 5 March**. All equipment supplied. Advance booking forms are on the LYPs website or at Loders school, please return to Steve, Julia or myself with the payment due, as soon as possible please.

Loders Youth Club and LYPs have invited the **Dorset Action Van** crew to the village hall on **Monday**, **6 February 7-9pm** for ages 8-11 years for games and competitions. Tell your friends and join in lots of fun with prizes. Entrance fee £1.50. Please ensure suitable clothing and trainers.

Congratulations to the **Loders School Cross Country** runners who took part in the West Dorset Primary Schools Cross Country Championships earlier in the month. Held at the Sir John Colfox school over 200 students took part. Many LYPs members were in the school's team. In the girls race, smashing the course record, **1**st **place went to Olivia Willmore** brilliantly holding off her Parret & Axe rival! **Rosie Hart , Rosie Howell, India Morgan, Maddy Herbert, Lauren Farnham, Daisy Parsons and Ellie McMasters** all ran a fantastic race to help the team secure second place in the competition. **Paris Tett** (now at Beaminster Primary) came a commendable 8th place. The Loders boys team also came second at the same event. Grabbing **2**nd **place, Thaisen Chant** powered around the course with **Marcus Burt, Jack Parkman, Josh Powls and Ryan Attwooll** acquitting themselves brilliantly securing those all important points. Well done everyone.

LYPs **archers** had an extremely successful first competition representing Bride Valley Archers last weekend. The event, hosted by Bournemouth Archery club was held at Canford School, Wimborne and we can report some excellent results:-

U16 Free style – 2nd place; Lottie Willmore U16 Barebow – 2nd place; Lizzie Crabb, 3rd; Sophie Cole and Jess Hart also competed very well. U14 Barebow – 1st place; Ophelia Bowring

U10 Barebow - 1st place; Rosie Hart, 2nd; Olivia Willmore

HIGHLY ENTERTAINING QUIZ!

AT LODERS VILLAGE HALL
ON 11 FEBRUARY 2012 at 7.30 pm prompt

£5.00 per head to include delicious Ploughman's Supper

bring your own drink and glass over 16's only

FIRST PRIZE - £60
SECOND PRIZE - £30
Bonus Prizes and Raffle

Proceeds to Loders Youth Club

Tel: Tina Cornish (01308) 495324 or Jackie Hine on (01308) 422114

To book a table for 4-6 players

(Alternative dietary requirements catered for – just let us know)